

August Highlights

Thirty-three (33) Waterways members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the August 8, 2012 luncheon meeting.  
Coast Guard News

CDR Lindsay Weaver provided the following report:

· A listing of Marine Event and Closures were provided to attendees. This listing has also been attached.
Army Corps of Engineers
Terry Falcon presented the following report 
· The Repair Party completed work at Lock 4 Mon River (Charleroi) on Saturday August 4.  Work was performed to the Land Wall Filling and Emptying Valves, and Middle Wall Filling Valve.  Air lines were replaced and anodes were installed on gates.  Work was made necessary to normal wear and deterioration.

·  Dewatering and repair work will begin on the 56’x360’ auxiliary lock chamber at Emsworth L/D on August 20, 2012.  Work will include renovation of auxiliary lock filling valves and miter gates, and repair of the upper guard wall.  The 110’x600’ main chamber will remain open to navigation.  Intermittent delays may occur during diving operations.  Repairs are expected to be completed at 11:00 PM on September 28, 2012.
National Weather Service
Joe Palko provided the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville reported on the following:

The PPC is attempting to organize a more effective platform to communicate our lock and dam needs to the public and public officials. In the next week, the PPC and Waterway Association members will be meeting with Congressmen Critz, Visclosky, Shuster and Kelly. In addition, Rex Woodward and I will be meeting with a couple of groups of State Legislators.

Below are some talking points and useful update in our efforts to secure more L/D funding.

Status Report on Lock and Dam Funding

1. Private Investments. Industries on the rivers invest, and continue to invest, over a billion dollars a year in environmental improvements (i.e. US Steel, Allegheny Teledyne, Power Plants) and expanded or new facilities (Shell, etc.)

a.  According to an independent study by Martin Associates, of Lancaster, PA reliable waterway transportation in the Port of Pittsburgh supports:

b. 45,000 Direct jobs and 200,000 Total jobs

c. They pay $2.2 Billion in Federal taxes and $1.0 Billion in State/Local taxes.

2. Multiple Beneficiaries. In addition to industry, the stable pools of water created by the Locks and Dams also provide benefits at no additional cost for reliable:

a. Recreation

b. Drinking Water

c. Sewage Disposal

d. Fire Fighting Water and

e. Industrial Cooling Water

3. The Impasse. Workers in our region (SW PA) continue to be held hostage by the impasse on resolving the cost-share measures of lock and dam modernization. As you know, the towing industry, through a 20 cent/gallon tax, currently cost-shares modernization expenses 50-50 with the federal government. However, construction costs have doubled or tripled due to a complex pattern of inefficient funding, increasing environmental requirements, inflation and unexpected engineering challenges. 

a. The Capital Improvement Plan (CIP), proposed by the User Board, demonstrated a willingness by Industry to pay a considerably higher user tax, and  

i. Better setting of priorities

ii. Improvements to the USACE project delivery system and 

iii. Changes to the cost share formula: 

1. Dam construction (re: multiple beneficiaries) and 

2. Projects under $100 million (re: extraordinarily delayed maintenance) 

b. WAVE-4 legislation, sponsored by Rep. Whitfield, has 23 co-sponsors. 

i. INDUSTRY IS FLEXIBLE ON THE PLAN, BUT THEY WANT A COMPREHENSIVE SOLUTION. 

ii. The problem, of course, occurs because, in this political climate, it is nearly impossible to increase taxes, even ones the industry asks for, and especially for those that increase pressure on the general treasury. 

iii. The Administration has proposed instead, a “Lockage Fee” instead of a tax. The Lockage Fee concept has been universally rejected by Industry and has (thankfully) not received any Congressional support.

4. Risk. As long as the impasse remains, however, costs will continue to increase and the risk to industry, along with the risk to our water supply, increases. But there may be solutions, if there is political will.

5. Condition. Specifically, in the PA Port of Pittsburgh, we have 17 sets of Locks and Dams. They have been rated with 2Fs, 5Ds and 10Cs. We have no As of Bs, even though some facilities were built as recently as 1993 and 1995. We are not even maintaining our newest equipment, much less the 13 facilities built in the 1920s and 1930s and the one built in 1907. Our GPA, if we were given one, slipped in the last couple of years from a dismal 1.35 to an even worse 1.18.

6. Maintenance. USACE traditionally takes Locks and Dams out for normal and preventive maintenance, but as funding for routine maintenance for these aging structures decreases, the frequency for unscheduled outages increases. Between 1999 and 2011 we have seen a 14 fold increase in unscheduled outage hours; these are the outages that industry has no time to prepare for.  Cuts to the USACE Maintenance budget in FY13 cut the time the repair fleet in Pittsburgh was available by more than half. The likelihood of further increases in unscheduled outages is downright scary.
7. Lower Mon Timetable Slips Again Due to Increasing Cost of Olmsted : The timetable for the Lower Mon has now slipped to 2034 due to the explosive growth in the Olmsted project, up to $3.1 million, will consume about 90 percent of the revenues available in the Inland Waterways Trust Fund for the near future. The President’s budget did include $36.6 million for the Lower Mon, for which we are grateful, but it will require sustained funding.
8. Lower Mon Benefits Justify Priority Completion. The Lower Mon Project, with an infusion of $300 to $400 million, could build a single chamber at Charleroi and accomplish about 80% of the total project benefits, resulting in about $400 million in benefits each year. To do this, however, Congress might have to suspend work at Olmsted for 3-4 years and provide the second project in the Capital Improvement Project ranking (currently Lower Mon) with a waiver from the continuing contracts prohibition. Even if this were to mean an indefinite postponement of the second Charleroi chamber, I think most local shippers would accept this opportunity. 

9. Senate WRDA. The Senate may take up a WRDA bill in September.

10.  Senate Appropriations. The Senate Appropriations Committee has proposed changing the cost sharing for the Olmsted L&D from 50 percent to 25 percent for one year, freeing up $72 million. Possibly some portion of this would be available for the Lower Mon, but pressure will also be exerted to fund Chickamauga and Kentucky Locks.

11.   House. The House (thankfully) has not yet included the 902 B 6 authorization that would allow the Olmsted cost to go up to $3.1 billion.

12.   Transportation Research Board. Earlier this year the Transportation Research Board’s (TRB’s) Policy Committee endorsed a major study to be done on “Reinvesting in Inland Waterways – What Would Policy Makers Need to Know”. The premise “is that the current level of investment is so low that it will inevitably lead to collapse of at least major parts … and that policy makers are faced with a choice of reinvesting … or allowing the system to continue to decline and, perhaps, spending public funds previously invested in the system on other priorities.”  

The CMAQ funding has been released to PennDOT. We are actively soliciting applications. Contact JD Fogarty.  The events for the last week of August include the annual meetings of PIANC-USA, the Annual Harbor Safety Conference and the River Information Services meeting. Details, including the Agendas with a lot of high power speakers, are on the PPC website.

Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton reported that 52 students attended our “Who Works the Rivers” event last month. Ryan thanked the presenters from the Waterways Association.  The next event is October 23rd at the Gateway Clipper from 8 am to 12 noon.
Navigation Committee Report
No report was submitted.
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston was unable to attend the luncheon. No report was submitted.
September Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for September 12, 2012 at the Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, September 6, 2012 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club

September 12, 2012

Luncheon Menu: 


Caesar Salad w/Mancini Croutons
Penne Pasta with Marinara sauce served w/Garlic Toast
Sauteed Zucchini

Apple Crisp w/vanilla ice cream
Ice Tea and Coffee Service

Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, September 6, 2012 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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